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Milly Southworth
From: Isabelle Risner <lIsabelle.Risner@cornwall.gov.uk> on behalf of CornwallALC
Enquiries <enquiries@cornwallalc.org.uk>
Sent: 08 March 2022 11:11
To: CornwallALC Enquiries; Sarah Mason
Subject: Ukraine Update
Information Classification: CONTROLLED
TO ALL CALC MEMBERS
Dear All —

Further to our advice last week NALC has issued some further guidance on making donations to charities supporting
the crisis in Ukraine.

Under s.137(3) contributions may be made to charities and bodies providing a public service on a non-profit making
basis, but only in furtherance of their work in the United Kingdom. It is unlawful for a council to contribute to a
charity or a public service body operating overseas, or to a fund established to help persons outside the UK.
Contributions to UK charities and bodies providing a public service do not have to bring any direct benefit to the
council’s area or to its inhabitants. (NALC LTN 31 s11)

For those councils holding the General Power of Competence, NALC has advised they can use this power to make
donations to charities operating overseas or for the benefit of persons outside of the UK.

Kind regards,

Sarah Mason

County Executive Officer

Cornwall Association of Local Councils
1/1a, 1 Riverside House

Heron Way

Newham

TRURO

Cornwall TR1 2XN

Tel : 07837 229982
Email : enquiries@cornwallalc.org.uk
www.cornwallalc.org.uk

Isabelle Risner

Assistant County Officer

Cornwall Association of Local Councils
Unit 1/1a Riverside House

Heron Way

Newham

Truro TR1 2XN

Cornwall

Telephone : 01872 326968
Work Mobile : 07504 685407






Millx Southworth

From: Isabelle Risner <lsabelle.Risner@cornwall.gov.uk> on behalf of CornwallALC
Enquiries <enquiries@cornwallalc.org.uk> ‘

Sent: 24 March 2022 12:11

To: Milly Southworth

Cc: Sarah Mason

Subject: FW: Home for Ukraine

Attachments: Ukraine help.JPG

Information Classification: CONTROLLED
Hi Milly
Some information below from Cornwall Council re Homes for Ukraine.
Many thanks
Isabelle Risner

Assistant County Officer

Cornwall Association of Local Councils
Unit 1/1a Riverside House

Heron Way

Newham

Truro TR1 2XN

Cornwall

Telephone : 01872 326968
Work Mobile : 07504 685407

email: enquiries@cornwallalc.org.uk
URL: www.cornwallalc.org.uk

Think of the Environment - Do You Need To Print This?

This e-mail and attachments are intended for above named only and may be confidential. If they have come to you
in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone; please e-mail us
immediately. Please note that this e-mail may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with the
relevant legislation and may need to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or the Environmental
Information Regulations 2004.

Security Warning: It is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure that this e-mail and any attachments are virus
free. The Authority will not accept liability for any damage caused by a virus.

From: Charlie Sims <Charlie.Sims@cornwall.gov.uk> On Behalf Of Clir Linda Taylor
Sent: 16 March 2022 17:16

Subject: Home for Ukraine

Information Classification: CONTROLLED

Dear Members



Cornwall like all other areas of the UK continues to be shocked and saddened by the
harrowing stories of the war in Ukraine. Many of our residents have already provided
practical support through the various national charities. Many of you, | know, will be
receiving calls from residents asking how they can help the people of Ukraine and asking
for further details of the schemes that are being set up by government to support those
fleeing the conflict.

Following calls with government officials today, | wanted to give you an update on the
schemes and reassure you that Cornwall Council will work proactively with government to
see how we can best provide support for the people of the Ukraine and support the
government’s initiative to offer hospitality to refugees, given the harrowing situation they
are facing.

Whilst details are now emerging about the schemes that are being put in place, given the
complexity of the situation and the fact that this is a fast moving situation, we will keep you
updated in the coming weeks as we receive more details from government. We will also be
providing regular updates on the Council’s dedicated webpage: Support for the people of
Ukraine - Cornwall Council, and you may wish to share the attached list of charity contact
details.

Homes for Ukraine can be found here Homes for Ukraine — Homes for Ukraine — Local
Sponsorship Scheme for Ukraine (campaign.gov.uk)

This scheme will open on Friday 18 March for visa applications from Ukrainians and
immediate family members who already have named people willing to sponsor them. They
do not need a family tie to take part in this scheme, but they must be sponsored by an
individual or organisation in the UK.

So far more that 130,000 people across the country have registered for more information
in the few short days since opening, which is brilliant news. You can record your interest as
an individual or as an organisation (for example charity, business, community group). You
can read details and FAQs first before recording your offer of support, and, once
registered, you will be regularly updated as the scheme opens and develops. Some
frequently asked questions are:

Who can apply to host a Ukrainian refugee?
People in the UK will be able to apply to host a refugee or refugees through the
government website (homes for Ukraine) — link above.
You have to be able to host them in your own home or in another property, for at least six
months.
Charities, businesses and community groups will also be able to apply.
Those offering to host a refugee will be vetted by the government and Ukrainian appllcants
will also undergo security checks before they are matched with a host.
The government says there will be no cap or upper limit on the number of Ukrainians who
can come under this scheme.
Do you have to know the refugee you want to host?
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No, you will not be required to know them in advance.

You don't have to name an individual or a family you want to host when you fill in the form.
Once you submit it, you will be matched with Ukrainians who are seeking refugee in the
UK.

It is not yet clear how and where the refugees wanting to come to the UK will be able to
apply.

How will the scheme be funded?

Households in the UK will be offered £350 a month to open their homes to refugees.

The government has so far not specified whether this is the amount offered to hosts per
refugee, but it is implied that this funding is per home offered.

Local authorities will also receive £10,500 in extra funding per refugee for support services,
with more for children of school age.

What rights will the refugees have?

Ukrainians welcomed under the scheme will be eligible to work, access state benefits and
public services for three years.

Sainsbury's, Marks & Spencer and Morrisons are among UK retailers who have offered to
employ Ukrainian refugees.

The government has also said it will look at options to provide support to Ukrainian
nationals who want to come to the UK with their pets.

Safeguarding

All accommodation offered will be subject to the relevant safeguarding checks and will be
carried out at a local level on a case by case basis.

The Ukraine Family Scheme Visa application process can be found here Apply for a
Ukraine Family Scheme visa - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)
The Ukraine Family Scheme opened from 4 March, allowing applicants to join family
members or extend their stay in the UK. It is free to apply and so far, approximately 5500
visas have been granted. Successful applicants will be able to live, work and study in the UK
and access public funds. To apply to the Ukraine Family Scheme people must:
e be applying to join or accompany their UK-based family member; and
e be Ukrainian or the immediate family member of a Ukrainian national who is
applying to the scheme; and
« have been residing in Ukraine on or immediately before 1 January 2022 (including
those who have now left Ukraine
« Thereis a 24/7 free helpline +44 808 164 8810 (0808 164 8810 if you're in the UK).
If you cannot contact UK 0808 numbers, please use +44 (0)175 390 7510.

As Members and trusted leaders in your communities, you can help by sharing this
information as widely as possible, and asking people who want to help to register their
interest in Homes for Ukraine in the first instance, so that we can ensure that we are able
to provide help to those in need as efficiently and effectively as possible. The Council will
continue to liaise closely with Government to understand the number of residents
interested in taking part in the scheme. We will not be keeping a separate data base of




people offering accommodation and all offers should in the first instance be made through
the government’s website.

Kind regards

Linda

Cllr Linda Taylor (she/her)
Leader of the Council
Cornwall Councillor for the St Ives East, Lelant and Carbis Bay Division

www.cornwall.gov.uk | 'Onen hag oll'
County Hall, Truro, TR1 3AY




